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1. The Executive Director attaches a communication from the Government of 
Honduras, containing an expression of interest in hosting the session of the 
International Coffee Council in September 2025. 
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Honourable Madam 
Vanúsia Maria Carneiro Nogueira 
Executive Director  
International Coffee Organization  

London 
 
 
Madam Executive Director, 

 
 

 
  London, 23 August 2024

 
I am pleased to write to you with instructions from my government to put forward before the Council 
of the International Coffee Organization (ICO) my country, Honduras, as the venue for the second 
Council Session of the Organization in September 2025. 

 
The Government of Honduras has been permanently committed to the National and International 
Coffee Sector. 

 
Support for coffee farming has been a priority in our policies and plans for development. 

 
As one of the largest producers and exporters of coffee in the world, Honduras will be very honoured 
to have the presence of the distinguished delegates attending the September 2025 Council meeting. 

 
I would be grateful if you could submit this proposal to the Council. 

 
The Honduran authorities are ready to comply with the commitments and obligations posed by this 
sort of meeting and to present in due course before the Council the facilities and plans in this regard.  
 
I avail myself of this opportunity to renew to you the assurances of my consideration and appreciation.  
 

[Stamp] [Signature] 
 

Iván Romero-Martínez 
Ambassador of Honduras and Permanent Representative to the ICO 
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